First Year Business Students Grapple with Doing Business Sustainably
Introduction. This presentation reports on a collaboration between staff and students in a Business School, industry partners and a pro-bono consulting service run by and for students. The context is the university’s explicit integration into strategy of the UN Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) and our keenness to implement this in business education programs. By the outset of 2020, having witnessed disastrous bushfires and then a global pandemic, we knew the time was right.  
Aims. Our aim was to engage new business undergraduate students in a case competition that challenged them to  learn about the SDGs  by constructively exploring  the role of business  in solving real world problems and contributing to sustainable communities.
Methods. Incorporating SDGs, Sustainable Cities and Communities and Climate Action, the ‘UN SDG Challenge’ required teams to advise government on the role of business in contributing to reconstruction efforts of bushfire-ravaged communities. It was promoted to first year students as an extra-curricular competition, open to all, including training in consultancy skills, opportunities to meet others (albeit online, given Covid restrictions), introductions to industry partners and internship interviews. Student partners took the lead in advising the timeline of events, marketing and promotion, training, evaluating submissions and selecting finalists. Industry partners provided advice throughout and judged the finalists’ presentations.
Results. Students overwhelmingly responded positively to the competition with 160+ participating. Their feedback expressed strong appreciation for the experience of working critically and creatively on serious problems. Industry partners were impressed by the high standard of presentations, concepts and skills demonstrated.
Discussion. The competiton required students to think and learn about topics well-beyond the scope and stage of their program studies, such as the urgent need to decarbonise, unemployment and waste management. The staff, student and industry collaboration enriched the experience in many ways. Lessons learnt for future competitions, about students’ concerns and aspirations and implications for business education will be discussed in the presentation.
